
 

 

Our Ref:  JWT/kmd/oeupdate 
 
24 September 2021 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                            
Dear Parent / Carer 
 
Re: Update - Open Evening on Tuesday 5th October 
 
You may be aware that despite the lifting of many Covid restrictions across all educational 
settings, concerns still exist with regards to transmission rates and numbers of positive cases. 
 
In Shropshire and across Telford & Wrekin, the numbers of cases have risen and at times 
been above the national average; schools continue to keep a watchful eye while acting on 
advice from Public Health. 
 
Our Trust has worked with us to carefully monitor the Shropshire and local infection rates, 
including other local schools.  The Trust has agreed with us that, unfortunately, we cannot 
safely run a large-scale Open Evening for parents and pupils this October. 
 
As a result, the decision has been made to offer an alternative provision and the Open Evening 
will not be taking place, therefore I can confirm that school will be open as normal on Tuesday, 
5th October and we will not be closing early for students. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
  
 
Mr J White 
Assistant Headteacher 
 


